
 
 

 

 
BOARD OF LIBRARY TRUSTEES 

MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday, December 1, 2020 

 
The Board of Library Trustees attended the Board of Selectmen meeting on December 1, 2020 at 
Town Hall in the Gala Meeting Room.  In attendance were Chairman Collin Earnst, Christine Igo 
Freeman, Kevin Penders, Deb Stone, and Library Director Manny Leite.  Katherine Udden was not 
present.  At 7:15 p.m., Chairman C. Earnst made a motion to call the Trustee meeting to order and it 
was second by D. Stone.  The motion was approved 4-0-0. 
 
C. Earnst explained to the BOS that the Trustees have come before them to recommend candidate 
Joyce Parlapiano be appointed to the vacant seat on the Board of Library Trustees until May 2021.  
He introduced Joyce as a thirty-year resident of Foxboro, entrepreneur, business leader, and that she 
has an affinity for the Boyden Library. 
 
C. Earnst made a motion to approve Joyce Parlapiano as the appointee to the vacant seat on the 
Boyden Library Board of Trustees for a term to end May 1, 2021, the motion was second by K. 
Penders.  The motion was approved 4-0-0. 
 
Board of Selectmen Clerk Stephanie McGowan made a motion to appoint Joyce Parlapiano to the 
Board of Library Trustees for a term to end May 1, 2021, the motion was second by C. Mitchell.  The 
motion was approved by the BOS 5-0-0. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn the Boyden Library Board of Trustee meeting by C. Earnst at 7:18 
p.m., second by K. Penders.  The motion was approved 4-0-0. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Pamela Riccio 


